
Price Home	&	School	Club	General	Meeting	Notes

Tues,	Apr	13,	2021

7:00	p.m.	on	Zoom


12	participants


Welcome	-	Jill	Brigham	(President)

• Called	the	meeting	to	order	at	7:02	pm.

• This	is	the	2nd	to	last	meeting	of	the	school	year.	The	final	meeting	of	the	school	year	will	be	on	Tues,	May	

11th.

• Welcome	to	our	new	Board	members	joining	the	meeting	tonight.


Approval	of	Mar	9,	2021	Minutes	-	Janissa	Dayrit	(Secretary)

• Minutes	from	our	Mar	9th	meeting	are	located	on	the	Price	HSC	website.	

• Motion	to	approve	Mar	9th	Minutes	made	by	Erika	F.

• 2nd	to	the	motion	made	by	Melissa	O.

• All	approved	the	motion.	None	opposed	to	approving	the	Minutes.


President's	Comments

• There	will	be	a	Family	Dinner	Night	at	Grill	‘Em	Wed,	April	14th.

• Hospitality	is	providing	an	outdoor	luncheon	for	teachers	this	Fri,	April	16th.	

• Committee	Chair	-	Open	positions	are	Chill	Room	and	Parent’s	Night	Out.


o Chill	Room	is	once	a	week	over	lunch	time.	A	room	set	up	with	board	games,	etc.	Usually	
populated	mostly	by	6th	graders	with	some	7th	and	8th	graders.	Committee	Chair	sets	up	a	
SignUp	Genius	for	parent	volunteers.


Price	Updates	-	Natalie	Gioco,	Principal

• If	infection	rates	go	down,	as	of	June	15th,	we	anticipate	restrictions	on	on-site	volunteers	to	be	removed.

• Things	are	looking	good	countywide.	Guidelines	are	constantly	changing.	Seeing	that	there	really	isn’t	much	

transmission	of	Covid	cases	among	the	schools.	Quick	protocols	appear	to	be	working.

• Talking	to	students	about	classes	and	electives	for	the	2021-2022	year.	

• Will	be	reaching	out	to	5th	grade	families	this	week	or	next	about	upcoming	“6th	Grade	Orientation”.

• The	promotion	plan	for	8th	graders	will	be	a	parade	and	virtual	ceremony	like	last	year.


Price	Updates	-	Margaret	Lavin,	Assistant	Principal

• 5	Star	has	worked	well	in	the	classroom.	Students	can	track	their	ProudGrams	on	their	mobile	apps.

• Will	start	offering	paper	ProudGrams	as	incentives	over	brunch	and	lunch	for	students	that	are	maintaining	

social	distancing.

• PBIS	is	running	strong.	

• PNN	is	back	with	students	this	week,	so	we’re	very	excited	about	that.


Treasurer’s	Report	-	Judy	Cubiss

• Not	too	much	change.	We’ve	raised	~$40,00	for	the	Giving	Campaign.	We’ve	spent	about	$35,000	so	far	

this	school	year.	Realistically,	we’re	able	to	spend	about	$50,000	with	the	current	cash	in	the	bank.


New	Business:

Presentation	of	Proposed	Budget	for	2021-2022

• Proposed	Budget	for	next	year	will	be	set	at	about	$70,000.	

• Estimated	Expenses	for	next	year	set	at	about	$82,000.




• Not	a	balanced	budget	for	next	year.	There	will	be	about	a	$12,000	deficit	but	it	should	be	ok	with	the	cash	in	
the	bank.


• See	Proposed	Budget	info	below.

• We	will	vote	on	this	at	the	next	meeting	on	May	11th.


Presentation	of	the	HSC	Board	Slate	for	2021-2022

• Proposed	Board	Slate	for	2021-2022:


• VP	is	Open

• Auditor	is	Open

• Co-Presidents	-	Beth	Erickson	and	Diana	Clayton

• Finance	Treasurer	-	Raul	Silva

• Cash	Treasurer	-	Heather	Murphy

• Secretary	-	Janissa	Dayrit

• Parliamentarian	-	Melissa	Ojczyk


• We	will	vote	on	this	at	the	next	meeting	on	May	11th.


Adjourn	Meeting	

• Jill	adjourned	at	7:30	pm.

• Next	Zoom	meeting	will	be	on	Tuesday,	May	11,	2021.





